Association of Connecticut Library Boards

P.O. Box 263
Ellington, DT 06029

Date: June 9, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.

Location: Zoom meeting

Present: Gail Richmond, Denise Stankovics, Wendy Berlind, Carol Mikulski, Sue Phillips
Missing: Dawn LaValle, Jan Glover, Barbara Leonard
Call to Order:  President Gail Richmond called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. 
Secretary’s Report:  It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Denise) to accept the minutes of the April 14, 2022 meeting, with the addition noted of an electronic vote taken to agree to hiring Wafaa Razeq of Russell Library in Middletown to work on the ACLB website. The motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Sue Phillips submitted the treasurer’s report which showed a bank balance of $30,419.31 as of June 6. There have been no recent expenses, and membership dues are no longer coming in.  We will be paying Wafaa Razeq $30/hour for her work; so far she has put in 11 hours to overhaul the website. Sue will get her mailing address and create an invoice form.
President’s Report:  Gail Richmond reported that she and Carol have reworked the Board Basic presentation and the Powerpoint that goes with it to make it more interactive. She has fielded questions from board members at the Waterbury and Monroe libraries and has helped with their problem as much as possible.
FOCL Report: Barbara Leonard emailed the following report:  We are having an in person Annual Awards Meeting at the Avon Library on Saturday morning (June 11), with over 40 participants registered so far.
We’ve just completed updating the FOCL Handbook and will have printed, spiral bound copies available at the Saturday meeting. We’ve also completed a bylaws update, so that will be voted on at the meeting. 

We are working on a fall conference at University of Hartford as the site; format is still in the working stages.
State Library Report:  Dawn LaValle sent the following news: 
· The Library for the Blind and Physically Disabled has completed its move to the Middletown Library Service Center, as it is now under DLD. Matt Geeza, LBPH Director and Paula McLean are conducting outreach to CT public libraries to share all the services and we are recruiting 6 public libraries to be “hubs” for DLD/LBPH services. LBPH also received $100,000 in funding from state budget to be used towards outreach, assistive technology, and training.

· The CT Libraries and Partners for Digital Equity Coalition is well into activities including a public service campaign beginning with Juneteenth programs around the state leading up to Digital Equity week programs in October 2022.

· Statewide summer reading has launched “Read Beyond the Beaten Path” which includes a partnership with CT DEEP with their “No Child Left Inside” and the Great Park Pursuit program which includes themed story walks. DLD awarded $44,000 in Summer Reading Enrichment grants to 24 libraries for enhanced summer reading activities.

· The data DLD collects for the State Program Report is changing, DLD is offering several training sessions to CT libraries to go over the new data collection.

· CSL received funding to create a new Electronic Records position to address the need for electronic records management in state and municipal government.
Old Business: 
Newsletter:  Denise suggested ideas for the summer newsletter, including a column from Debora Schander, State Librarian, and articles on what CLC does for  libraries in Connecticut, and about the state library grants for summer reading enrichment. 
Zoom Account:  Sue has registered the ACLB for a zoom account that is free; we need to decide whether a standard or a webinar account will suit our needs best. We will look into the details. We should be able to provide on-line registration through the ACLB website.
New Business:  
Survey:  Carol reported on the survey results tabulated by Jan and Carol.   Most trustees prefer local or virtual events that take place in the evening so as not to interfere with work hours. We discussed the possibility of running hybrid programs. Both Douglas Library in Hebron and Wallingford Library have the technology. For the present, we will continue with zoom presentations, planning for Tom Hennick on FOIA in September, Board Basics in October, and Strategic Planning with Maureen Sullivan in November. The survey yielded many ideas for future presentations.

Adjournment:  

It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Sue) to adjourn the meeting at 10:59 a.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,


Wendy Berlind, Secretary

The next meeting will take place on Thursday August 11 at 9:00 a.m. 
